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RESPONSE TO PETITION FOR RECONSIDERATION 
 

DATE ISSUED AND MAILED: February 15, 2023 
 

IN RE:  Bedillion v. Bucks County Free Library, OOR Dkt. AP 2022-2853 
 

 The Office of Open Records (“OOR”) is in receipt of the Requester’s Petition for 
Reconsideration (“Petition”), challenging the Final Determination issued in the above matter, wherein 
the OOR’s Appeals Officer found that the Bucks County Free Library is not an agency subject to the 
Right-to-Know Law.  After reviewing the Final Determination and the Petition, I cannot conclude that 
the Appeals Officer committed any error that would warrant reconsideration.  While the Requester 
disagrees with the Final Determination’s outcome, their statutory remedy is to appeal the Final 
Determination to the Bucks County Court of Common Pleas, pursuant to 65 P.S. § 
67.1302(a).  Therefore, the Petition is respectfully DENIED.   
 
     Issued by: 
 

/s/ Kyle Applegate 
  __________________ 
  CHIEF COUNSEL  
  KYLE APPLEGATE, ESQ. 

 
 
Sent to:  David Bedillion (via email); 
  John Doran (via email); 
  Karen A. Diaz, Esq. (via email only) 


